
From: Humbert, Jacob
To:
Subject: records request; re: Annette M. Lynch, M.D.
Date: Thursday, April 28, 2022 10:28:59 AM

Dr. Lynch:
 
Thank you for speaking with me and for clarifying the scope of your recent records request.  I
understand that you are seeking any and all records produced or acquired by the Office of the
Attorney General related to a medical license enforcement case from the early- to mid-1990s,
concerning Annette M. Lynch, M.D.  I also understand that you are the Annette M. Lynch wo was the
subject of such medical license enforcement case.  My Office will search for any responsive records,
which as I indicated likely will require reaching out the Vermont State Records Center to search for
any remaining records in storage given the significant passage of time.
 
As we further discussed, you also wish to obtain records of the Vermont Board of Medical Practice
(“BMP”) concerning the same case.  As my Office is not the custodian of any BMP records, I
recommended that you reach out separately to the Vermont Department of Health Records Officer
to submit a records request for BMP records.  To that end, please note that such Records Officer’s
contact information is:  
 

Charon Goldwyn
Health Department Operations & Records Officer
AHS.VDHPublicRecordsRequests@vermont.gov

 
Thank you.
 
Jacob A. Humbert, Assistant Attorney General
Director, Administrative Law Unit
Vermont Attorney General’s Office
109 State Street
Montpelier, Vermont 05609
(802) 828-0276
jacob.humbert@vermont.gov
Pronouns: he/him/his
 
PRIVILEGED AND CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATION: This communication may contain
information that is privileged, confidential, and exempt from disclosure under applicable law.  DO
NOT read, copy or disseminate this communication unless you are the intended addressee.  If you
are not the intended recipient (or have received this e-mail in error) please notify the sender
immediately and destroy this e-mail.
 




